Limestone Community High School Band Booster Meeting
March 21, 2016

The regular meeting of the LCHS Band Boosters was called to order at 7:02 pm on Monday
March 21%, 2016 in Bartonville with Jeanie Towle, President presiding.

Officers present: Jeanie Towle, Lisa Stroud, Michelle Johnson, Angie Perry, Andy Empey, Stevi
Rzeszutko and Micki Jackson

Members present : Frank and Cheryl DeYoung, Troy Carey, Shawn Lindsay, Jim Simmons, Heidi
Jo Wys, Terry and David Miller, Danielle Harris, Stephen Cordes, Randy Cornelison, Jim Towle,
Rich Becker, Melissa Henrichs.

Approval of minutes: Minutes were read and approved. Motion was made by Stephen Cordes
and properly seconded by Randy Cornelison. Motion carried.

Director’s Report: April 18" in the solo/ensemble contest. Tuesday April 19" will be the next
booster meeting, this will focus on new students and the travel agent for the Disney trip will be
present. The preliminary Disney information is currently on the band website. A question was
raised how food will be handled. The summer and fall tentative schedule is on the website.
April 22™ was the ISU concert band festival but we will cancel going since this is prom weekend.
IHSA is on April 15" at Olympia High School. April 28" will be the Spring concert in the
auditorium then will move into the gym for Winter Guard, this may change to do everything in
the gym. Mr Empey has been in preliminary talks with Mr. Gresham regarding a Morton building
that will be built outside of the band room door for storage for Band and Choir. Mr Gresham
has asked about skill sets of our band parents to help reduce the cost of the building. Wed
morning will be rehearsal with the grade school bands then in the evening will be the concert
with the grade schools and the high school concert band.

Treasurer’s report: Treasurer’s report was read by Angie Perry and Michelle Johnson. It was
motioned by Randy Cornelison and properly seconded by Stephen Cordes to approve.
Highlights of the report include that our operating is 18,435.69 but the true balance is 2,792.93
due to 15,642.76 is student savings. Kroger rewards 4™ quarter check was 2,586.04, remember
to check the bottom of your receipt that is says your % is going to Limestone Bands. Scrip has
earned 1,952.25 so far this fiscal year.

Old Business

Tastefully Simple: Total sales were $1371.00, $173 for the student and $173 for the band. There
was also baskets made with hostess rewards for Stompin At The Savoy.

Current Business




Winter Guard has steadily improved throughout their season.

Hat Sanitation Party: Will be Saturday 12-3, this includes cleaning with mild bleach water and
checking for any broken parts.

Uniform Prep: Will be Wed April 13" in the cafeteria from 6-9
New Business & Upcoming Events

Chicken Dinner: May 5" from 4:30 to 6:30, dinner will include chicken or pork, and will be $10
per meal. Our cost of the meal is approx $5.75 per meal. We will need volunteers to serve the
dinners, runners to run tickets in and meals out. We will also need volunteers for individually
wrapped desserts. The band member will receive $1 per ticket sold for their Charms account.

Disney: April 8" through 13™ 2017 will be the Disney trip, this is the 1% 6 days of Spring Break.
There was a question regarding chaperones bringing younger children with them on the bus,
the answer is yes if there is room on the bus. There is a scrip card for Disney.

Question & Answer Session

2 fundraisers were introduced. 1 was selling parking spots at Great Plains Orthopedics, dates
for this are reserved 1 come, first serve. Melissa Henricks has a contact at Great Plains and will
call. She also has information for Soy Candles by Sharon. She lives in Glasford, will have
samples for those selling so customers can smell prior to buying. It will be a 50/50 split, 80z and
160z sizes are available. If this goes ahead, information will be sent.

Adjourn: It was motioned by Stephen Cordes and properly seconded by Randy Cornelison to
adjourn at 7:40pm. Motion carried.



